
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Hope that you all had a restful half-term. This week it has been 

so positive to hear of some students returning to their 

mainstream settings and beginning another chapter in their 

educational journey – we wish them the best of luck.  

It has been nice to feel the brighter mornings and longer 

evenings this week and have seen it benefit many of our 

student’s ability to be punctual in the morning.  

Please ensure your child arrives to school in a timely fashion, 

some students are consistently receiving “U” mark as they are 

arriving very late to school. We appreciate your support in this 

matter.  

The students in the centre had their first session at the gym this 

afternoon which they were looking forward to, physical exercise 

is so important for good mental health.  

Have a good weekend.  

Louise.  

 

  

Our vision: 
To provide a safe, enriching and nurturing 

environment, with wellbeing at its heart; where 

children and young people, can learn, gain 

confidence and thrive. 

Our values: 
  
To promote resilience, self-
confidence, tolerance, and respect 
  
Our aims: ‘Building confidence for the future’  

 

Our value this half term is 
 

SELF-CONFIDENCE 
 

 

 
Friday 23rd February   

If you would like to book an appointment with our school 

nurse Charlene please contact the school office or 

contact her directly on: 

charlene.stewart@nhs.net 07931 733 526 

Parent/Carer Support Group – ADVANCE NOTICE 

Thank you to those that attended the session just before 

half-term.  

Please do join us virtually or face-to-face for our next 

session on Wednesday 27th March 9.30 -10.30 

 

Vapes containing Spice - Health Harms experienced by 

Young People 

Last week the Metropolitan Police informed Public 

Health leads across London of five young people aged 

14-16 years who on 29th January 2024 were 

hospitalised with relatively serious health harms 

having used vapes which toxicology results have 

confirmed to contain Spice. Last week, Public Health 

received a report from the Metropolitan Police of 

vapes containing cannabis involving 2 young people 

who also experienced health harms. At present we do 

not know how wide the issue of vapes containing 

illegal drugs is, and whether the young people 

involved planned to buy illegal drugs. In the latest 

incident, the vape was a blue and purple coloured 

rechargeable metal vape device labelled ‘Vaporesso’, 

which held blue liquid residues within a clear plastic 

chamber of a silver and black cartridge. At present we 

do not have information on how these vapes were 

purchased. If you need further advice and support 

about Vaping or any issues relating to drug and 

alcohol use then please contact Elev8 who provide 

support to young people in Brent as part of the VIA 

New Beginnings Drug and Alcohol Service. 

Weight Loss Support 

This face-to-face, 12-week weight 

management programme covers a 

range of topics and activities related 

to energy balance, portion sizes, 

breakfast, supermarket shopping 

plus weekly physical activity 

sessions + more! 

If you are concerned about your 

child’s weight and would like some 

support please reach out in 

confidence to discuss a referral to 

beezee bodies, 
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E-SAFETY ADVICE  

 

 

 


